
Bushfire CRC researchers have been 
conspicuous at many fires in south-eastern 
Australia in recent days.

As dozens of bushfires arrive early in the 
season researchers and fire agencies have 
seized the opportunity to work together to 
gather valuable data from real life operations.

Researchers in the field include:      
Research project A 3.1 Matt Plucinski from 
Ensis Bushfire Research and Greg McCarthy 
from the Univ ersity of Melbourne have 
been moving around the Gippsland region 
in eastern Victoria observing operations for 
their project Evaluation of Air Suppression 
Techniques and Guidelines. Earlier Matt was 
at the Blue Mountains in New South Wales 
and is now at Tumut in New South Wales.

A 4.1 Kevin Tolhurst, from the University of 
Melbourne, is working at the Department of 
Sustainability and Environment Emergency 
Coordination Centre (ECC) in East Melbourne 
on fire behaviour prediction. Kevin’s 
Bushfire CRC project is developing a fire 
characteristic mapping model.

A 1.4 Grant Pearce, from Ensis Bushfire 
Research in New Zealand, is also helping 

with fire behaviour modelling and 
observation at the DSE ECC.

Highfire -  Jenny Indian and Amalie Tibbits 
from RMIT University have been attending 
community meetings and working with CFA 
community liaison groups as observers in 
north-east Victoria. Both are looking into 
local knowledge in communities as part of 
the Highfire project Living with Fire in the 
High Country. Mike Kemp, research officer 
with Highfire, has been actively defending 
his own property near Whitlands.

C 6 Alan Rhodes from the CFA and a 
researcher on the Stay or Go policy project 
has attended numerous community meetings 
across the Gippsland area.

D 2.1  Matt Phillips from the University of 
Melbourne is collecting data on fire-fighting 
physiology from fire-fighters returning from 
the fire ground at Dargo. Project leader 
David Nicholls from the CFA is a Situation 
Unit Leader at the CFA State Emergency 
Coordination Centre.

D 2.2 Fabienne Reisen from CSIRO and Dane 
Hansen from RMIT University are collecting 

smoke data at Dargo and Bairnsdale for their 
project Air Toxics Exposure and Management.

D 3 Adrian Birch, Latrobe University 
researcher with the Enhancing Volunteerism 
project, has been active in his capacity as a 
volunteer with his local CFA brigade in the 
Heyfield area in Gippsland.

D 7 Christine Owen, Ian Dwyer and Greg 
Hickey, University of Tasmania, observed 
the ECC then Ian and Greg attended the 
Traralgon Integrated Fire Coordination 
Centre in Gippsland for their project 
Enhancing Emergency Incident Management 
Team Effectiveness.

Many of these Bushfire CRC researchers 
are not only collecting valuable data but 
are also assisting with the operations and 
strategies to manage the bushfires.

 ABOVE  While looking for data on smoke inhaled by fire 
fighters dane hansen captured this smoke cloud north of 
bairnsdale in eastern victoria.

 below lEFT: aeriel suppression researcher Matt plucinski 
took this photo from the air over blackheath in the blue 
mountains, nsw, in late november.

  Below: the king valley bushfire reared close to the 
property of highfire researcher mike kemp near whitlands

research at the fireground
recent bushfires have provided opportunities for bushfire 
crc researchers to gather new field data
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